STATEMENT OF REASONS


City of Newcastle upon Tyne

Traffic Regulation (Consolidation) Order 2009
(Wingrove Road Area Variation) Order 2024

Pedestrian Crossing Notice 2024 - Hadrian Road

Construction of Road Humps Notice 2024 – Wingrove Road Area

The Council’s reasons for proposing to make the above Orders are as follows:-

To prevent speeding issues on Wingrove Road and Wingrove Avenue, Newcastle Council are proposing to introduce traffic calming in the area.  This will include speed cushions, road humps, bus boarder kerbs and build outs in order to slow vehicles down efficiently and increase the safety of pedestrians and cyclists.  A signalised crossing is also proposed on Hadrian Road to increase the safety of pedestrians looking to cross at this location.

As well as the above, Newcastle Council have also been made aware of issues relating to indiscriminate parking in the area. To prevent this, no waiting at any time restrictions have also been proposed to increase road safety, as well as ensure accessibility in the area for all footway users.
